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           Prayers are with all of you sisters in Christ for a month of good health and happiness.  Many thanks to 
Yetetsgin Vartine and her committee for preparing the Annual Armenian Christmas Eve (Jurakalouyts) Dinner.  It 
was  delicious and the tradition was very meaningful.  Many thanks, also, to Der Hayr Yessai, for providing  every-
one continued spiritual nourishment, cultural and religious education. 
 

           The Ladies will meet on Wednesday, February 12, at 6:30 p.m. in the Haig Berberian minor hall.  Tracy     
Beberian and her committee are planning for a lovely evening of delicious food and Christian fellowship.  All   
members and guests are welcome.  For dinner reservations, contact Annette Moushigian at 559-906-2114 or email 
her at:  moushigian@comcast.net 
 

           Much appreciation to the Ladies Society’s Executive Committee for chairing the month of January in        
planning the Dinner-Meeting and the packaging of Mahs each Sunday. 
 

           Wishing everyone a very Happy Valentine’s Day and hoping to see the many beautiful families in church 
each  Sunday with Christian fellowship following the services. 

 
Upcoming February Events: 

Sunday, February 9 – Annual Parish Assembly 
Wednesday, February 12 – Ladies Society Dinner-Meeting, 6:30 p.m., Haig Berberian minor hall 

Ladies Society 

 

 
 
           It’s already February, which means it’s time for the Annual Parish Assembly which will be on Sunday, Febru-
ary 9.  After church services, a free lunch will be served to all dues paying members followed by the meeting at        
1 p.m.  All members who have paid their annual dues by December 31, 2019, are urged to attend and participate in 
the meeting.  For new members joining St. Paul in 2019, to attend and participate in the meeting you must have been 
a member for six months by February 9, the date of the Assembly. 
 

           The Annual Parish Assembly will include discussion of significant financial and facility issues of St. Paul 
Parish as well as the annual elections.  This year, six members are to be elected to the Parish Council as outgoing 
members Isabelle Bishop, Tamar Gostanian and Anton Kismetian have decided not to run for a second term on the 
Council and Zaven Devejian, Hagop Iskenyan and Jeff Markarian are running for re-election. 
 

          Once again, there was a great turnout for the Annual Jurakalouyts (Christmas Eve) Dinner on Sunday, January 
5.  Approximately 250 people attended the dinner this year and enjoyed one of the Parish’s most popular events.  
Many thanks to Yeretsgin Vartine and her committee for all of their hard work in making this annual event so      
successful! 
 

          Annual statements of contributions will be mailed that will list your contributions to St. Paul Church in 2019.  
Please keep this information with your income tax records and contact the church office if you have any questions or 
note any errors on your annual contribution statement. 
 

          If you haven’t had a chance to complete your 2020 Pledge Form, you are urged to do so as these forms help to 
plan the church finances for the year. 
 

          The Parish Council wishes you a wonderful month and looks forward to seeing you at the Annual Parish     

Assembly on February 9! 

Parish Council 

 
 

May the Lord  

watch over you and strengthen you.   

You are in our thoughts and prayers! 

 

Ann Attoian and  
Joseph Garabedian 

mailto:moushigian@comcast.net
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We are collecting “Memorabilia” for the  archives of St. Paul Armenian Church.  
 

Items can include pictures, church  drawings,  books or booklets,  activity or project programs, cds, 
souvenirs,  or  anything related to our church. 

 

If you have any of these items please drop it off to the church office  
or  call 559-226-6343. 

 
 
              As was announced last month, the January Dinner-Meeting was to be held on Wednesday evening, January 
22, which, unfortunately was after the Dajar edition “press deadline.”  Most assured it was an enjoyable and         
informative evening with a special “Dolma Dinner” catered by Alla’s Restaurant.  Speaker was Dr. Matthew Jendian 
with a presentation titled, “New Year’s Resolutions and Discovering Your Devotional.”  More to come on this      
program in the March edition of the Dajar. 
 

             During the Men’s Forum’s hosted Sunday Fellowship on January 12, the Executive Committee, consisting 
of Chairman Ted Mooradian, Vice-Chairman Gary Markarian and Treasurer, Jeff Markarian, held an impromptu 
first meeting for 2020.  They primarily mapped out an outline of Men’s Forum activities and potential programs for 
the remainder of the year. 
 

             For the month of February, the Men’s Forum is scheduling another popular “Saturday Field Trip and 
Lunch.”  On the morning of Saturday, February 22, they will gather at the Armenian Heritage Museum, located at 
550 E. Shaw Ave., (across from Fashion Fair).  The museum has an extensive display of Armenian and Armenian-
American history, including those individuals who have had an impact on both, America as well as the world.  With 
museum administrator, Varoujan Der Simonian as the host and guide, it promises to be a very special and enlighten-
ing experience.  There are also plans to have a post-tour lunch gathering at a venue to be determined.  A flyer with 
more details will be forthcoming in early February. 
 

           Men’s Forum is happy to announce and welcome their two newest members to the organization, Mike     
Chardukian and Greg Haroutunian, and are looking forward to their presence and participation in future activities.   
Prayers and well wishes are extended to beloved long-time members, Joe Garabedian and Ed Kaye. 

Men’s Forum 

Dinner Meeting -  January 22 
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           The Senior ACYO began their year off with a very successful meeting prior to attending the ACYO Conven-
tion. They discussed all of their upcoming events and fundraisers for the year.   
 

         Many members attended and had a great time at the ACYO Convention at St. Leon Armenian Apostolic    Ca-
thedral in Burbank, California.  The weekend began with meetings on Friday, followed by a fun “Fiesta Night.”  On 
Saturday, their general assembly continued with great speakers and a recap of the budget followed by voting for new 
members to the Central Council.  The evening concluded with a very elegant banquet with Senior ACYO members 
from all of the many chapters. All who attended had a wonderful time.  On Sunday, everyone attended Badarak led 
by Surpazan Hovanan Derderian.  Following services, everyone enjoyed a delicious lunch.   
 

       Please look at the Church Calendar to keep up with all of the upcoming ACYO events and dates.  ACYO looks 
forward to seeing everyone at future events. 
 

       For questions regarding joining Senior ACYO, please call/text Chairwoman Suzy Ekmekchyan at (559) 708-
0799 or send an email to:  fresnoacyo@gmail.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
            In January, the ACYO Juniors held their first meeting of the year with their new officers.  The new Executive 
Board is: Chairwoman: Natalie Agazrian, Vice Chairwoman:  Macyn Topoozian, Treasurer:  Lori Agazarian,       
Recording Secretary:  Lucine La Porta, Corresponding Secretary:  Erik Barsegian and Historian:  Nazar Iskenyan. 
 

          Through the weekend of January 17-19, the Juniors and Seniors went to the ACYO Convention and had a 
great time connecting with Christ along with members of the fellow chapters.  
 

         On January 26, the Juniors went bowling with the St. Paul Sunday School and had lots of fun with their friends 
after church. The Junior ACYO will be holding their next general meeting on Sunday, February 9, and are always 
accepting and encouraging new members to join! 
 

          On February 29, the Juniors will be supporting the K.E.F. Club during their “Leap Year Dinner Dance” featur-
ing Armenian Pop Star, Joseph Krikorian.  The Juniors will be helping to sell raffle tickets and encourage everyone 
to come and participate in a fun event of delicious food and dancing!  
 

         If you have any questions or would like to join the ACYO Juniors, please contact Natalie Agazarian at acy-
ojuniors@gmail.com or call her at (559) 392-5106. 

Senior ACYO 

Junior ACYO 

FIND ACYO ON SOCIAL MEDIA 

Fresno ACYO st.paul_acyo 

mailto:acyojuniors@gmail.com
mailto:acyojuniors@gmail.com
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Sunday School 

 

 

SIGN-UPS HAVE BEGAN 
 
 

For all boys and girls from 6th to 12th grade, you are encouraged to sign-up for the teams 
of St.Paul Armenian Church 

 
For any questions  call or text  Coach Tim Kuckenbaker at  

559-470-3306 or send an email to Tim_Kbaker@yahoo.com  

Bowling Day 01-26-20 
Fresno State 

mailto:Tim_Kbaker@yahoo.com
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Jurakalouyts Badarak and Dinner 01-05-20 
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In Memory of Arshaluys Idzhyan 
Rima Shakhazizyan 
 
In Memory of Arshakuhi Kisme-
tian 
Koko Kohayan 
 
In Memory of Navo Arax 
Dr. and Mrs. John Garry  
 
In Memory of Mary Balakian 
Mary Egoian  
 
In Memory of John Ohanian 
Koko Kohayan 
 
In Memory of Rosalie Garabedian 
Varouj and Lena Altebarmakian  
Jacqueline and Ray Doumanian 
Dr. and Mrs. John Garry  
 
In Memory of Esther Mootafian 
Varouj and Lena Altebarmakian  
Elizabeth Dashjian 
Mary Egoian 
Ben and Clarice Krikorian 
Rod and Carol Stark  
 

 

In Memory of Queenie Haron 
Gerald and Tammy Chooljian 
Sandra Hotzakorgian  
Dr. and Mrs. John Garry  
Marilyn and Rod Mazman 

Harry Mazgedian  
Sally Miles  
Larry and Melissa Shapazian 
Vernon Tevriz 
 
General Donation 
Stanley and Irene Antranikian  
Beverly Belardinelli  
Elizabeth Derderian  
Jane Gamoian  
Arnold and Dianne Gazarian  
 
Christmas Yughakin 
Varouj and Lena Altebarmakian  
Nelly Asatrian  
Timothy Baker 
Barry and Carole Chooljian  
Elizabeth Dashjian  
Charlotte Dyer  
Markos and Elmon Garabetyan  
Sandra Gostanian  
Meline Gostanian  
 

 

Jacqueline and Greg Grazier  
Dennis and Vicky Hagobian  
Christa and Robert Hancer 
Souse Hovagimian  
Rick Iknoian  
Allan and Rosemary Jendian  
Bob and Dorothy Juskalian  
Allen and Erin Kachadurian  
James and Roza Karakashian  
Joyce Kerkorian  
Anton and Maral Kismetian  
Koko Kohayan  
Ben and Clarice Krikorian  
Helia Lew  
Jeff and Michelle Markarian  
Jacqueline Manoogian  
Ted Mooradian  
Ken and Claudia Moorefield  
Jirair and Armenoui Pogosian  
Richard and Rosanna Rojas  
Mary Sahakian  
Jack and Christine Sislian  
Patty Torosian  
Art and Rebecca Vardapetian  
Eleanor Yazijian  
John Vogt  
 
 

 Pastor and Parish Council  gratefully  
acknowledge the following  donations.  

 
May the Lord  bless you. 

 

If you will like to schedule a  
home blessing, visitation, hokehankisd, 

baptism or wedding please call the 
church office at 559-226-6343  

Monday to Friday between the times  
of 9 a.m. and 3 p.m.  

The Home Blessing Service is one of the most important traditions in the  

Armenian Orthodox Church.  
 

The Priest visits the home and spreads good news of Christ’s birth.   

He conducts a meaningful religious  service by saying a prayer and blessing  

the bread, water, and salt. 
 

To request a traditional Christmas Home Blessing,  please contact the  

church office at 559-226-6343. 

St. Paul BookStore and Gift Shop 
 

Open Monday to Friday 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. & Sundays after 
church. Located in the Foyer of Berberian Hall. We have 
Armenian and English Bibles, Sacred and Secular Music 

CDs, Books on The Armenian Genocide, Armenian  
History, and Teachings, Armenian Cooking, and much 

more! Beautiful Gifts for all occasions! 
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St.Paul Parish  extends its sincere sympathy 
 

January 14 - Frunzik Margaryan survived by his wife Victor ia Sargsyan; son Sarkis 
Margaryan; daughters Anush Margaryan, Anna Margaryan, and Arousik Margaryan 

 

January 24 - Mary Migirian survived by her husband Mike Migirian, daughters Isabelle 
and husband Scott Bishop and Jeanette Migirian; sister Margaret Bartucci; brother Sam and 
wife Kathy Gizerian; grandchildren Jodi Bishop, Kristen and husband Daniel Migirian-
Fellez, Eric and wife Angelica Bishop  
              \           

 

 

MAY GOD  REST THEIR SOULS IN PEACE 

Saturday  
School 

10:30am 

Ladies Society 
Dinner Meeting 

6:30pm 

Saturday School  
Fellowship 

Junior ACYO 
Fellowship 

No  
Fellowship 

 

Annual Assembly 
Meeting & Lunch 

Drive-Thru & 
Delivery Lunch 

11am to 1pm 

 
 
 

 
Ladies Society  

Fellowship 

Saturday  
School 

10:30am 

Saturday  
School 

10:30am 
Junior ACYO  
Lock In 6pm 

K.E.F. Club  
Dinner Dance  

7pm 
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ORDER FROM 

and help St.Paul Armenian 
Church at the same time. 

 
Go to our website  

stpaulfresno.com and click on 
the Amazon link.  

Once on the Amazon page, just 
search for your item.  

 
(You don't need to order the    

Divine Liturgy Book that shows up 
first, search for your item)  

http://stpaulfresno.com
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